WELLINGTON TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES 3 JULY 2017

Minutes of the meeting of Wellington Town Council held in the United Reformed Church Hall, Fore Street, Wellington on Monday 3 July 2017 at 7.00p.m.
PRESENT: Councillor G James (Mayor), 

Councillors M Barr, R Bowrah, W Brown, P Critchard, A Govier, R Henley, M Lithgow, J Lloyd, J Reed, J Thorne and V Stock-Williams
Greg Dyke (Town Clerk), Debbie Bere (Deputy Clerk)
45. APOLOGIES
 Councillors J Hunt, L Russell-Cairns
46. COUNCILLOR VACANCY – WELLINGTON NORTH WARD
Reported that Mark Lithgow had been elected as a councillor to represent the Wellington North Ward. 
Councillor Lithgow was welcomed to the meeting.
47. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Councillors Govier and Thorne declared personal interests as members of Somerset County Council.
Councillors Bowrah, Brown, Govier, Henley, James, Reed and Stock- Williams declared personal interests as members of Taunton Deane Borough Council. 

48. MINUTES

The minutes of the meetings of Planning and Council on 5 June 2017 copies of which had been circulated, were taken as read and signed by the Mayor as correct.

49. TOWN MAYOR’S ANNOUNCEMENTS 

The Mayor submitted a report on the engagements he had undertaken since the last meeting. 
50. POLICE REPORT 

In the absence of a police officer a report on recent police activity in the town was submitted. 
51. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION TIME
(a) John Wilkie asked if action could be taken to clear litter along the footpath over Hilly Head.
It was agreed to ask the Community Warden to give this area some additional attention.

(b) Adrian Hooper raised the following matters:

· Could something be done to improve the appearance of the passage way leading into Fore Street between HSBC Bank and C9;

· Could town centre benches be made less functional;

· Could existing “No Dangerous Skateboarding Signs” be removed;

· He objected to a grant recently being given to The Big Tent which was a Christian organisation. He felt that similar grants should be made available to other religions.

Mr Hooper was informed that the possibility of doing something with the passage would be investigated. There was a limit to just what the Council could do, however, because it had no control over any of this land.

His views regarding functional benches would be borne in mind when any new ones were provided.

TDBC would be asked to remove the “No Dangerous Skateboarding” signs

The Council’s Grants policy made no distinction between different religious faiths. All applications for grant, whoever they were from, would receive the same consideration.

(c) Valerie Byrne, representing the Friends of Wellington Park asked if the signage to the Park could be improved.

It was apparent that there were a range of concerns regarding the Park and it was agreed to arrange a meeting between TDBC and all interested parties to discuss the situation.

(d) Rachel Fenwick, a resident of Priory, Wellington drew attention to the unsatisfactory grass cutting on this estate.

As this was an estate management issue which was the responsibility of TDBC, Councillor James (as one of the TDBC councillors for this Ward) undertook to visit the site.
(Councillor Thorne arrived at the meeting at 7.20 p.m. during consideration of the above item)

52. GRANTS

The following application for grant had been received:

(a) Somerset Red Arrow Majorettes

The Somerset Red Arrow Majorettes, a locally based troupe had asked for £1,380 towards a total cost of £1,880 to provide uniforms and equipment for its members.

The application had been considered earlier in the evening at a meeting of the Finance Committee. The Committee were supportive of the troupe, the role they played in promoting the town and the opportunity they provided for young people. However, it did not feel able support the full amount requested. The Committee had recommended that a grant of £750 be made.
RESOLVED that the recommendation of the Finance Committee be agreed and a grant of £750 be made subject to receipt of a satisfactory safeguarding policy.
53. PROVISION OF PARKING SPACES IN WELLINGTON

At the May 2017 meeting discussion took place regarding a perceived problem with unauthorised on-street parking in and around the town. Some members felt that there were insufficient parking attendants and that the limited time they spent in the town was not used to its best advantage. It was felt that at times unauthorised and irresponsible on-street parking adversely affected the flow of traffic. 

Since then the Town Clerk had contacted Parking Services for advice on how best any evidence might be gathered to show that illegal parking was the cause of traffic congestion. They explained that if there was to be any change in the level of parking enforcement the Council would need to explain why and what it was hoping to achieve. There would be a cost involved if the level of enforcement was increased.They suggested that the Council should provide evidence through a survey highlighting areas, dates and time of traffic congestion which could be significantly reduced through additional enforcement.  They would then take an initial look at the current provision and review against Council’s request and reasons.

Parking Services had said that where there was an identified regular or intermittent need for additional pro-active enforcement this might be arranged. However, details of what and where the problem was along with an idea of what we would be trying to achieve would help them.
A number of views were expressed on how best to deal with this matter, including a suggestion that Court Fields school pupils be asked to conduct a survey. However, it was also considered important to be aware that some suggestions could have a knock on effect and adversely affect the vitality of the town centre. Once again reference was made to the traffic light sequencing in town and the view that this was a cause of traffic congestion at different times of the day.
RESOLVED that ways of gathering more evidence about parking issues be explored further. 
54. ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE

The minutes of a meeting of the Environment Committee held on 14 June 2017 were submitted.
Consideration was given to the recommendation to Council regarding the provision of additional town centre seating.
RESOLVED that:-

(a) the minutes and the decisions made be noted;
(b) the recommendation of the Committee regarding the town centre seating project be agreed and the Council budget for £2,000 annually to cover the cost of installing up to two new public seating units each year together with their ongoing maintenance, with sites and seating design to be selected each year by the committee, with effect from the 2017-18 financial year.
55. SALC - West Area meeting - 22 June 2017

Councillor Lloyd submitted a report on this meeting which provided an opportunity for discussion and questions with Penny James on the Taunton Deane/West Somerset merger. It also involved discussion on issues associated with the A358.
RESOLVED that Councillor Lloyd be thanked for attending and the report be noted.
56. WELLINGTON ONE

Reported that the One Team model had been Highly Commended in the Municipal Journal 2017 Awards. This 'Highly Commended' was a reflection of the great work the teams were doing.  
57. YOUTH VOICE

The Deputy Clerk reported that during May, Youth Voice had focussed on Health and Wellbeing. 

The outcomes had been shared with Wellington One, Court Fields School and the Police for their information. 

The feedback from the young people had already created some change, which it was hoped would lead to successful outcomes. 
RESOLVED that the report be noted.
58. SOUTH SOMERSET CARNIVAL PARK

At the last meeting members received a presentation which drew attention to the 
vision to see the local Carnival community united in one location where it could store, build, develop and grow. 
RESOLVED that the aspirations of the South Somerset Carnival Park Committee be supported in principle.
59. ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT
RESOLVED that the following accounts be paid:

(a) HMRC - £770.39 - June deductions

(b) Somerset County Council - £267.45 - Superannuation for Deputy Clerk

(c) Somerset County Council - £74.40 - Pension Fund deficit

(d) Wellington Self Storage - £110.40 - Storage of Christmas Lights

(e) Chess - £85.32 – Telephone and broadband

(f) AIS Contract Cleaners - £57.60 – Office and Chamber cleaning

(g) Konica Minolta - £265.46 – Photocopier rental

(h) Konica Minolta - £55.72 – Photocopying

(i) Life Central - £32.50 – Room hire for Rhonda Lovell (HRA funds)

(j) Hinewood - £10 – window cleaning

(k) Stonehenge Masonry - £1,900 – 50% deposit for work on War Memorial
(l) Quayside Publishing - £300 – 6  months on line publishing on Around Wellington

(m) Cllr James - £106 – Travelling Allowance

(n) URC - £96 – Hire of Hall

(o) TDBC - £2,138 – Repairs and refurbishment, Tone Play Area

(p) Mark Middleton - £943.80 – repairs and replacements at Allotments

(q) Rhonda Lovell - £1,595 – HRA funds

(r) TDBC - £250 – Office rent, 28 Fore Street
The meeting ended at 8.06 p.m.
..........................................
Councillor Gary James
Mayor
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